Aurora, Nebraska April 24, 2018

A meeting of the Mayor and Council of the City of Aurora, Nebraska, was convened in open and public session at 7:30 p.m. on April 24, 2018 at the City Hall. Present were Councilors: Daniel Bartling, Dorothy Anderson and Dick Phillips. Mayor David Long conducted the meeting. City Officials present were City Administrator Eric Melcher, City Attorney Ross Luzum, Chief of Police Paul Graham, Utilities Superintendent Adam Darbro and Clerk/Treasurer Barbra Mikkelsen.

Notice of said meeting was given by publication in the Aurora News Register on April 18, 2018. Notice of meeting was simultaneously given to the Mayor and all members of the Council and a copy of their acknowledgment of receipt of notice and the agenda is attached to these minutes. Availability of the agenda of this meeting was communicated in the advance notice and in the notice to the Mayor and Council. All proceedings hereafter shown were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public.

Mayor Long stated "AS PERSCRIBED BY LAW A COPY OF THE NEBRASKA OPEN MEETINGS ACT IS POSTED BY THE DOUBLE DOORS IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS."

Mayor Long stated there was not a quorum therefore no action would be taken at this meeting.

Kirt Smith, Hamilton County Emergency Management Director, gave a report on severe weather awareness and the high speed notification system.

Dennis Sabell, Wastewater Treatment Plant Supervisor, gave an update on the wastewater treatment plant including the NPDES Permit renewal.

MISCELLANEOUS: ADJOURNMENT:

Having completed all items on the agenda, and there being no further business to conduct, Mayor Long declared the meeting adjourned at 8:04p.m.

Mayor

ATTEST:

City Clerk